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NOTIFICATION

Storage and Handling of Gasoline and
Associated Products Regulations, 2003

The above noted regulation has been amended to require that all* petroleum storage tank
systems which were constructed, installed, altered or operated prior to May 21, 2004 be
registered by November 30, 2004.  If such systems are not registered they are not
permitted to be operated or filled after that date until the storage tank system is
registered.  The regulation also requires that new storage tank systems be registered prior
to the construction, installation, alteration or operation of the system.  Again, such
systems are not permitted to be filled or operated unless they are registered.  These
requirements may be found in sections 13 and 18.1 of the regulation.

For further information please contact your local Government Service Centre or visit the
following internet address: “www.gov.nl.ca\env\psm”.

*These requirements are not for storage tanks which contain used oil or storage tanks which have a capacity
of 2500 litres or less and contain heating oil.


